Fire Safety
Preschool Week 6

This past week students have been learning about fire safety and the importance of getting out and
staying out if there is ever a fire in their house. On Tuesday, the students in the morning session
were able to walk down to the fire station and take a tour and watch a video about fire safety. The
fireman did a wonderful job and I am sad that the afternoon session didn't get to experience it, but I
understand they had to get back to work! They did however let us barrow the video for the afternoon
session and they gave all the kiddos a fire safety booklet and sticker. We appreciate them doing that
for us as it is very important for kids this age to experience those things.

We have been doing a ton of assessing this week with conferences coming up on Tuesday. And let
me tell you we are all ready to be done with them ©! The kids have done great and we are excited
to share their knowledge thus far. This week’s assessments started off on Monday with a cutting
activity. Always a good time using those scissors for the first time! Ha! On Tuesday, students rewrote
their name showing their hard work on learning how to write it so far and also completed an apple
patterning project. On Wednesday, we visited the apple orchard so we all got a break! While at the
apple orchard the kids had a blast learning how apples are grown, taste testing three different kinds,
checking out the petting zoo, playing in the hay, corn box, and visiting the pumpkin patch. They
finished off their exciting field trip by picking 4 apples from the apple trees. On Thursday, students
completed a rhyming activity in which they had to glue two pictures on that rhymed with the given
picture. They also cut out, glued, and colored a Dalmatian dog hat. Which of course turned out super
cute! With the assessing that we still needed to get done, we did not get around to starting our
writing curriculum. We are hoping to start that on Tuesday when we get back!

Next week students will be learning about stranger danger as we continue to emphasize safety!
Students will be focusing on learning their address, phone number, and parents’ first names. We will
also be doing some more fire safety activities as we ran out of time this week with all of the
assessing and field trips that we took this week!

No School — There will be no school on Monday, October 12th,

Conferences — You will find your child’s conference time in their folder. Reminder that the afternoon
session will be dismissed at 2pm that day.

Enjoy the little things in life...
For one day you'll look back and realize they were the big things.



